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- December 10, 2020 – scheduled Board of Education meeting; public 
hearing on proposed 2020 levy at 7:30 p.m. and adoption of 2020 levy 

- December 29, 2020 – last day to file 2020 levy with the Cook County 
Clerk 

 
The tax levy information the Board received is available here. 
 
 
Approval of Minutes 
 
The Board of Education approved the minutes from its regular meeting on 
September 17, 2020. 
 
 
2020-2021 School Year Update 
 
Superintendent Lisa Small presented the Board of Education with an update on 
the 2020-2021 school year.  A copy of her report is available here. 
 
 
District 211 Equity Team Update 
 
The Board of Education received an update on Equity Team meetings.  
Committee meetings were held for the Equitable Opportunity and Achievement 
Committee; the Equitable Practices and Mindsets Committee; the Equitable 
Curriculum and Instruction Committee; and the School, Family, and Community 
Partnerships Committee.  A summary of each committee meeting is available 
here. 
 
In addition to separate committee meetings, the full Equity Team held its monthly 
meeting on October 6, 2020.  The Team participated in discussions that included 
concepts related to bias, cultural humility, deficit-model thinking, and authentic 
dialogue.  Following reports from each committee, committees engaged in 
discussions related to the implementation of Phase 1 of the plan, stakeholder 
engagement.  Discussions centered around the necessity to engage all District 
211 stakeholders, including but not limited to: students, parents, staff members, 
community members, and organizations.  Special consideration was given to 
families that may experience language barriers or that have not traditionally 
engaged in District surveys or events.  Other discussions included the desire to 
ensure that all stakeholders feel comfortable in sharing their experiences, feel 
affirmed and validated in their thoughts, and that the committee practices 
intentionally how to engage stakeholders.  Developing plans include the use of 
survey tools, focus groups, and the possibility of individual interviews.  
Stakeholder engagement plans will continue to be refined in the coming week
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The next meeting of the full District 211 Equity Team will be held on November 
10, 2020. 
 
 
2020 Summer School Enrollment and Cost Analysis 
 
The Board received an update on Summer School 2020.  Each summer, District 
211 provides learning opportunities for students during two semesters of summer 
school.  In March, an emergency order was issued by the governor to close all 
schools and implement remote learning.  The school closure continued into the 
summer months, and while many other high school districts chose to only offer 
summer school courses to students who needed to fulfill a graduation 
requirement or chose to cancel all summer opportunities, District 211 offered the 
full range of academic enrichment courses to students. 
 
Summer School 2020 operated at a net cost of $1,380,392 to High School 
District 211, representing 5,601 students in credit-bearing courses and 3,472 
activity and athlete camps enrollees.  This included waiver of fees for 266 
Incoming Freshman Academy students, 135 Sophomore Academy students, and 
395 Emergent Bilingual students.  Additionally, reduced fees were collected from 
1,118 three-week Freshman Invitational Mathematics program students and 367 
Project Excel students.  These varying fee structures allow for students to access 
summer curriculum to address learning gaps in English, writing, and 
mathematics. 
 
Additional information on Summer School 2020 is available here. 
 
 
2020-2021 Free and Reduced-Price Meal Eligibility 
 
The Board of Education received information on District 211’s participation in the 
National School Lunch and Breakfast Programs, federally assisted meal 
programs that provide qualifying students with access to nutritionally balanced, 
low-cost, or free meals during the school day.  Students may qualify for free 
meals if they are a foster child, homeless or migrant student, recipient of 
Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) or Temporary Assistance for 
Needy Families (TANF), qualify for income-eligible Medicaid, or if their household 
meets income eligibility guidelines established by the United States Department 
of Agriculture (USDA).  A student with a household income at or below 130% of 
the poverty level is eligible for free meals; those with income between 131% and 
185% of the poverty level are eligible for reduced-price meals (30¢ for breakfast 
and 40¢ for lunch as defined by the United States Department of Agriculture).  
For the current 2020 fiscal year, a family of four must have a gross income of 
less than $34,060 annually to qualify for free meals or $48,470 annually to qualify 
for reduced-price meals. 
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date from October 15, 2020 to October 30, 2020.  If, however, either party 
requires additional time beyond October 30 for the closing, the closing date may 
be mutually agreed upon by both parties with a closing date not to exceed 
beyond November 30.  Additional information is available here. 
 
The Board approved the Amendment to the Terms and Conditions of Sale of 
Real Property as presented. 
 
 
10-Year Facilities and Capital Improvement Plan Update 
 
It has been the long-standing commitment of District 211 to provide safe, 
functional, and adaptable facilities that contribute to the educational program and 
have a positive impact on student achievement.  

https://go.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/BUETLK77E5B9/$file/Amendment%20to%20Terms%20and%20Conditions%20of%20Sale%20of%2062-Acre%20Property%20in%20Schaumburg%20(10-15-20).pdf
https://go.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/BUETHK77745D/$file/Third%20Addendum%20to%20Terms%20Conditions%20(10.15.20).pdf
https://go.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/BUETHK77745D/$file/Third%20Addendum%20to%20Terms%20Conditions%20(10.15.20).pdf
https://go.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/BU8NKN60534A/$file/Ten-Year%20Facility%20and%20Capital%20Improvement%20Plan%20Update%20(10-15-20).pdf


transferred along with operating reserves to pay for the 2020-2021 facility 
improvement projects in the Operations and Maintenance Fund, and a similar 
approach is recommended for future budget years.  By planning to fund facility 
improvements that have been outlined in the Strategic Plan through reserves, 
District 211 avoids the issuance of new debt and any additional costs associated 
with debt issuance.  Accrued reserves and future budget planning provide the 
stability to fulfill the District’s future capital improvement plan well into the future.  
By funding these capital projects from existing reserves, the District’s operating 
and educational fund balances will remain at a level that will continue to sustain 
financial stability into the future. 
 
 
National School Boards Association National Connection Fees 
 
The Board of Education approved the National Connection fees of the National 
School Boards Association (NSBA) for a period of January 1, 2021 through 
December 31, 2021 at a cost of $5,335.  The cost for last year’s 15-month period 
was $6,668.75.  District 211 has been a member of the NSBA since 1971. 
 
NSBA’s National Connection is a partnership of state school boards associations 
and NSBA and offers benefits that will keep school administrators and school 
board members informed of national education issues.  A list of benefits is n 
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